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This consultation was targeted at customers who use face-to-face services across South Ayrshire, 
ensuring copies were available in our libraries, leisure centres, and golf courses, through Thriving 
Communities and Customer Services. The survey was paper based to reach a non-digital 
customer base.  The survey ran from 8th July to 5th August 2022.

Reintroducing face to face customer services –  
Public Consultation Outcomes

Before covid restrictions in March 2020

The reasons they dropped in were:

Were unable to call

8%

Making payment or handing in documents 41%

Stated a preference for face to face services 41%

Stated they were passing by/convenience 7%

Could not resolve online

2%

Had a disability or vulnerability which meant 
face to face service better suited their needs 1%

We wanted to know more about how often our respondents 
dropped in to our Customer Service Centres and they said:

I dropped  
in weekly  

5%

I dropped 
in once a 
fortnight   

4%

I drop in 
once a 
month

16%

I drop in 
once a 
quarter

22%

I rarely dropped in
(Less than 4 times 

a year)

54%

We asked respondents for the reasons they had dropped into a customer services centre. 
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of customers stated a 
preference for using the phone 
for future contact 

26% (50 respondents)

of customers stated a 
preference for using email/
online for future contact 

19% (37 respondents) 

CommentsWe wanted to know more about the 193 respondents who had previously dropped into our 
centres pre covid and their preferences for contacting us in the future this is what they told us:

Of the 55% (106) respondents who indicated face to face was their favoured option for contact-
ing the service, they provided the following reasons:

Some of the additional comments made by our respondents are displayed below: 

“Use an appointment system or have drop in slots available as not everyone finds it easy to use 
online/phone”

“Only dropped in to set up council tax as I didn't know I could do it online. I have never needed to 
visit since”

“even if days/hours are restricted, it is important that they are available at least a few half days a 
week”

“Sometimes phone/email/online forms just do not give you the answers. The facility doesn't have 
to be open all the time and can have restricted hours, but at least there is a person to help you - 
some people do not have access, as you well know. Hours of opening have to be advertised well”

“I think it's important to have the option of face to face enquiries for people who are unable to 
access online services either through lack of connectivity or because of a learning difficulty. 
Without face to face these people are forgotten and marginalised”

“Haven't missed the centre being closed in lockdown and haven't had any chance to go in since 
re-opened”

64% 
(68 respondents)

said it was a  
preference

17% 
(18 respondents)
said they couldn’t  

complete their  
enquiry online  

or by phone

16% 
(17 respondents) 
said they didn’t 
have a digital  

device

1% 
(1 respondent) 

said it was due to a 
disability/ 

vulnerability

2% 
(2 respondents) 
said they don’t 
have a phone
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